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DR'TE: 	 March 27,2008 

TO: 	 Interested Parties 

FROM: 	 Steve Munro, Compliance Project Manager 

SUBJECT: 	 Malburg Generating Station (01-AFC-25C) 
Staff Analysis of Proposed Modifications of Conditions Relating to 
Startup Emission Limits for Combustion Turbines 

On December 19, 2007, the City of Vernon filed a petition with the California Energy 
Commission to amend the Energy Commission Decision for the Malburg Generating 
Station Project. Staff prepared an analysis of the proposed changes, and a copy is 
enclosed. 

The project is a 134 MW combined cycle power plant located in the City of Vlernon in 
Los Angeles County. The project was certified by the Energy Comrrrission om May 20, 
2003, and began commercial operation on October 17, 2005. 

The proposed changes, as modified by staff, will change the startup emission limits 
contained in condition of certification AQ C-10 to reflect the operational startup 
characteristics of the project's combustioln turbines as follows: 

Hourly Emission Limit changes -The hourly emission limits for Oxides of 
Nitrogen (NOx) would increase from 26.2 Ibslhour to 55 Ibslhour 
during cold startup events. The hourly emission limits fc~r Carbon 
Monoxide (CO) would increase from 48.6 Ibslhour to 140 Ibslhour 
during cold startup events. 

Daily Err~ission Lirr~it Changes -The daily emission limits for Oxides of Nitrogen 
(NOx) would increase from 175 Ibslhour to 230 Ibslday during each 
cold startup. The hourly emission limits for Carbon Monoxide (CO) 
would increase from 104 Ibslhour to 245 Ibslday. 

Annual Emission I-imit Changes -. The annual emission limits for Oxides of 
Nitrogen (NOx) would increase from 52,674 Ibslyear to 53,044 
Ibslyear. The annual emission limits for Carbon Monoxide (CO) 
would increase from 37,145 Ibslyear to 37,768 Ibsl. 

Energy Commission staff reviewed the petition and assessed the impacts of this 
proposal on environmental quality, public health and safety, and proposes revisions to 
existing condition of certification AQ-C1 C)described above and in the enclosed Staff 
Analysis. The emission increases for cold startups are limited by the fact that there are 
a small number of cold startup events (nine since the start of commercial operation), 
and their duration is limited to two hours per incident. It is staff's opinion that, with the 
implementation of revised condition of certification AQ-C10, the project will remain in 
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compliance with applicable laws, ordinances, regulations, and standards and that the 
proposed modifications will not result in ;I significant adverse direct or cumulative impact 
to the environment (Title 20, California Clode of Regulations, Section 1769). 

The petition and staff's analysis have been posted on the Energy Cornrnission's 
webpage at htt~://www.enernv.ca.aov/sitinacases/vernon/com~liance/index. tm. The 
Energy Commission's Order (if approved) will also be posted on the webpage. Energy 
Commission staff intends to recommend approval of the petition at the May 21 Business 
Meeting of the Energy Commission. If you have comments on this proposed 
modification, please submit them to me at the address below by April 28, 2008. 

Steve Munro, Compliance Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
1516 gth Street, MS-2000 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Comments may be submitted by fax to (916) 654-3882, or by e-mail to 
smunro@energy.state.ca.us. If you have any questions, please contact me a~t 
(91 6) 654-3936. 

Enclosure 
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